DEPARTMENT OF CONSERVATION AND LAND MANAGEMENT RESPONSE
TO RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE REVIEW OF FIRE OPERATIONS IN FOREST
REGIONS MANAGED BY THE DEPARTMENT
(Muller Review - December2001)

Corporate Executive commissioned an intemal review of the Department’s fire operations in
the south-west forest regions. The review was conducted by the Department’s Pilbara
Regional Manager, Chris Muller and his report has been published by the Department.

The Corporate Executive welcomes the report and the contribution it makes to ongoing
examination of and improvement to our fire management.

This document outlines the Department’s response to each of the recommendations in the
report. It needs to be bome in mind that these responses will continue to evolve in the Ight
of new information, changing circumstances and community expectations.

In making this response, Corporate Executive wishes to record its appreciation to Chris
Muller for his report and in particular the insights he has presented.

Recommendation 1.1: Greater resources be allocated to long term fire effects research.

Discussion: The Department currently has extensive biodiversity related research programs.
It is essential that the Department continues to build its knowledge base of the impacts of
wildfires and planned buming on the biota of the State.

Response: The Executive Director will request the Director of Nature Conservation and the
Director of Sustainable Forest Management to explore, with the Director of the Department’s
Science Division, the purchase of an increased level of fire effects research consistent with
overall science funding levels, subject to advice received from the Conservation Commission
following its consideration of the report, and from the EPA following its planned formal
review of Departmental fire operations. However, decisions on the level of funding will be
determined by Statewide priorities.

Recommendation 1.2: Relevant Science Division staff be directly involved in fire
planning, including annual burn plan reviews.

Discussion: It is essential for there to be open and constructive dialogue between all specialist
and operational areas of the Department during fire planning and that there be an active
system of intemal communications on fire activities including an agreed process of review
when sub-optimal outcomes of planned bums or wildfire suppression activities occur.

Response: The Executive Director will issue an instruction that requires formal involvement
of Nature Conservation, Parks and Visitor Services, Sustainable Forest Management and
Science representatives in annual fire planning. The Executive Director will also require that
a formal process of public involvement and consultation on fire planning be implemented to

































